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          Hello from the Bridge!  What a crazy, crazy winter/spring we have had. I don't have to tell everyone 

           that these are extremely challenging times.    

           It was with great disappointment that we had to cancel our Spring Meeting. Pam and I did put on a 

           Facebook live an announced some award winners that evening. Hopefully you were able to join us 

           that evening. It wasn't a spring meeting but we still had fun. 

 

          Congratulations to 2019 GCBA Commander Bruce Sattler for being awarded I-LYA Yachtsman of 

          the Year for 2020, I-LYA Rear Commodore Mike Fishbaugh for being awarded the Yacht Racing 

          Union Trophy, Monroe Boat Club Past Commodore Brian Moyer for being awarded Mid-American 

Boating Skipper of the Year and North Cape's Yacht Club very own Leslie Hill being awarded a 2020 Commodore's award. 

As I said that night, it is extremely hard to hand out these awards to a select few, everyone in this organization works their 

tail off. If it wasn't for the dedicated volunteers our organization would not be what it is today. THANK YOU! 

 

As Spring moves forward the other great disappointment was the suspension of 2020 Traveler series through the month 

June. The Jr. Committee worked hard on planning for a 2020 season. As things were developing the committee had no 

choice but to suspend Traveler series through June. The Committee will look at what is going on and how our member 

clubs are dealing with regattas and then make a decision on to either suspend for the remainder of the season or try to have 

shorten Traveler series.  

 

This led the committee, the bridge and the board of trustees to attempt to figure out if we could still safely hold the Jr. Bay 

Championship Regatta. After multiple meetings with everyone we came to another very very disappointing decision to sus-

pend the Regatta until 2021. There were two major reasons for the decision. First was housing and how could we house the 

135 participants safely. We put 4 participants to a room. It would have been impossible to maintain the social distancing 

that would need to happen. The other was preparation, with the Traveler Series being suspended and other Jr. Programs 

being cancelled there was no way the participants would be prepared and ready for a week long, multiple race regatta. 

Overall the Bridge, Board of Trustees and the Jr. Committee thought it was best to suspend the event until 2020. 

 

Now onto some good news. As the State of Ohio begins to open loosens some restrictions it appears that we will be able to 

have our Sr. Sail Regatta and Power Boat Regatta along with Jr. Power. I am excited that 2020 will not be a total loss. The 

committees are hard at work and we are making plans as we move forward. We planning the regattas with flexibility in 

mind. As we all know these fluid times and things can change day to day. Please register for your respective regatta. We 

are not taking registration fees at this point. The Committees need to know how many plan on attending so we can be 

ready.   Please register as soon as you can.  

 

As with all of you, Pam and I never in a million years thought we would be in this position. We really appreciate all the 

support we are getting from our Bridge, our Past Commodores, and our Board of Trustees. I-LYA has some great people 

working hard through this unprecedented time. 

 

Please keep in mind Safe Boating Week is May 16th-22nd. Keep Safe, Stay Safe and please go out and enjoy your boat and 

our wonderful great lakes. 

 

Steve H. (the good one) - Commodore 
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Vice Commodore’s Corner...Bob Lang 

WOW, interesting last couple of months.  This issue of the I-LYA News typically talks about 

Fall meeting discussions and the plans being made for the Regattas.   As many will report in 

their article, plans for our regattas are proceeding full speed ahead.  Our Power and Sail com-

mittees are finding ways to meet remotely and getting the job done.  It’s certainly been a chal-

lenge this year, not only was the Fall meeting cancelled but so many of our member clubs have 

had to cancel their Balls, Receptions, fund raisers and close their doors as we move through the 

“stay at home” order by both Ohio and Michigan governors.  Hopefully as you read this article, 

the “stay at home” orders are now behind us and we can begin looking to more normal times 

ahead.  Boy, for the last couple of years we’ve been dealing with high water issues and last year was a real        

challenge for our regattas, this year it’s the Covid-19 virus; What next.  I sure hope we have the worst behind us.  

Okay, enough talk about the virus.  Let’s talk boating and regattas. 

For many, our launch dates have been postponed.  I know, I was hoping to launch early this year and looking for-

ward to spending more time out on the water.  I think over the next couple of weeks there will be a lot of action at 

the various marinas and clubs and a frantic push to get our boats ready for the water.  As we make our boats ready 

for the water let’s also start thinking about our Regattas.   The regattas bring friendly competition with fellow   

boaters, a chance to win a first-place flag and trophy, and best of all the opportunity to make new friends and      

reconnect with old friends.   

As we put this virus behind us, let’s look to better days ahead and a great Regatta season in July/August.   So, Mark 

your calendars and let’s think Boating and Regattas.  Okay, that’s all for now, hope to see you soon. If you want 

talk, give me a call (313-938-8414), or send me an email, CaptainBobLang@OutLook.com Even better yet; stop by 

the old garage and take a look at the latest project. Captain Bob, Vice Commodore 

Rear Commodore’s Corner...Michael Fishbaugh 

  2020 certainly is going to be a year we will all remember.  As we are all now all hopefully  

  working on putting our boats in the water and seeing how the summer will unfold, I-LYA  

  has put together some resources for you to see what events are still on or what has been  

  moved or cancelled. 

 

  http://i-lya.org/2020-regatta-event-updates/ 

 

  This page has info and links on events within I-LYA and our community.   If you have      

  updates to share, please let me know through the links on the page. 

 

There is a great page assembled by the Junior Council on events:   

https://sites.google.com/view/i-lyajuniorsailing/ 

 

Please continue to let us know of updates from your club.   I hope to see eve on the water soon. 

Rear Commodore Mike Fishbaugh 

mailto:CaptainBobLang@OutLook.com
http://i-lya.org/2020-regatta-event-updates/
https://sites.google.com/view/i-lyajuniorsailing/
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COVID 19 and I-LYA Sr. Sail and Power Regattas 

In this unprecedented time and the fears surrounding COVID 19. Please be as-

sured that I-LYA will do everything we can to make sure the 2020 Regattas are 

as safe as they can be for everyone involved. 

As of May 20, 2020, the Governor of the State of Ohio, the Village of Put In Bay 

have opened the island and are allowing visitors to attend. Governor DeWine 

has also lifted the stay at home order, which allows residents in the State of 

Ohio to get out and about. Although the State and the Village is moving 

slowly in allowing more events and more people to assemble, I-LYA believes 

we will be able to move forward with our 2020 Regattas. The plan moving for-

ward is to make these regattas safe. Here is what the committees are working 

on: 

 

* A larger tent to allow more room and social distancing 

* Multiple Hand Sanitizers placed throughout the tent and docks for use. 

* Mask will be made available if you want one and do not have one. 

* Non-latex gloves for volunteers who serve food and beverages 

* One-way entrance and exit into the tent 

* An organize traffic pattern through food and beverage lines 

* Each regatta will have one or more person appointed to ensure these 

protocols are observed. 

 

Our committees have been working hard on making our 2020 regattas as nor-

mal as possible. I-LYA appreciates your cooperation to the changes that we 

must make to have a successful regatta. 

 

Steve Hyder 

2020 Commodore 

 

Bill Pribe 

2020 Sr. Sail Committee Chair 

 

Dale Vanderford 

2020 Powerboat Chair 



 

 
I-LYA News   -   4   -   May 2020 
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   Hello everyone…I hope this finds you all safe and healthy. The weather is starting to get 

   nicer now and we will definitely have plenty of water this year!! Hopefully, everyone is  

   getting their boats ready for the summer so you can do some boating. 

      On behalf of the Board of Directors we are working very hard to make the Sail and Power 

   Regattas  work this summer. A lot of thought and discussion has been put into it over the 

   last two months. Things are changing daily, and we will continue to monitor and make 

changes as needed. As of right now, both Regattas are on and registration is open. You may find the       

registration on the I-LYA website. The regattas will be put on with all possible social distancing and safety 

requirements needed as stated by the Governor of the state of Ohio.  I-LYA Board of Directors positions 

will be up for nomination for the December Meeting. If anyone is interested in running for a Board position 

with I-LYA, please send your information to PC Steve Harris. He is the nominating chairman and will for-

ward your name and information to the nominating committee for review. 

   In closing, I am asking everyone to please be safe and adhere to the social distancing and proper PPE as 

needed. I know this is not an easy task by anyone. I-LYA is very concerned about the health and safety of 

all our club members. I hope to see you all at the Bay in August! If you have any questions, please feel free 

to contact me at any time at 734-673-3087 or jdaless1@hotmail.com. 

John Dalessandro, President of the Trustees 

Junior Bay Week News 

After many discussions and meetings with program directors, the I-LYA Junior Council,  the I-LYA Flag    

Officers and the I-LYA Trustees it is with deep regret we announce that the 2020 I-LYA Junior Sailing   

Championship has been suspended for the 2020 season. 

This difficult decision was based with the safety of the participants first and foremost.  By suspending the 

event at this time, this allows individual junior programs to plan and adjust their schedules in what may be an 

already shortened season. 

For those junior sailors that will age out for next year’s event, we encourage you to participate in the I-LYA 

Senior Sail event July 31 – Aug 2.   Individual one design classes, including  Lasers, 420’s and Thistles, will 

receive their own start pursuant to the I-LYA Sr. Sail notice of race. 

 

 

                Commodore Steve Hyder         Heidi & Todd Tigges 

         2020 I-LYA Commodore               2020 I-LYA Junior Bay Week Chairs 

 



 

 

Captain Bob here.  Looks like Spring is on the way and Covid-19 is leaving.  It’s been a difficult 

Spring with the cancelation of our Spring meeting.  Oh well, let’s move on and start planning for the 

Regatta in August.  Don’t forget to mark your calendars for August 5-9.  A month or so ago. we put 

together some Posters and Pamphlets about our Junior powerboat regatta.  

Please contact me if you don’t have this information already posted in your 

club house.  I want to make these available to all clubs. 

The BIG NEWS in this article is that we need your help to get our Juniors 

involved.  So please, if you have some families in your club with Juniors, 

please invite them to participate in the Regatta.  I would be glad to come 

and make a presentation at your next membership meeting, just give me 

call. 

Over the years we have had several juniors who have consistently taken part in the activities of-

fered at the Junior Power regatta and many of you now find yourself nearing the end of your eligi-

bility to participate in the Junior Powerboat Regatta.  For those Juniors who have aged out, I invite 

you to take the next step and get involved by helping at the regatta, judging, or grading our junior 

contestants.  You are the next generation to take charge of this program and I would like to get you 

involved and hear your thoughts on how to improve our regatta. 

That’s all for now, send me your ideas and thoughts on how to improve and increase our numbers.  

Captain Bob; 313-938-8414 -  CaptainBobLang@OutLook.com 
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Sail Regatta Notes 

 
As we are all emerging from the past two months of stay home, stay safe we are looking to see what our 

world is going to be like. That world is changing every day and trying to foresee what Put-in-Bay is go-

ing to look like in August is difficult at best. The Sail Committee has continued to plan for Bayweek. 

We have everything in place to hold the event. We also have several contingency plans depending on 

what we are allowed to do. With the opening of Put-in-Bay on May 11th that will give us more of an 

idea of what we can expect going forward. Registration is open. Please register today if you are plan-

ning to attend the regatta. Payment is not required until July 6th. This will give the committee an idea of 

the number and class of boats that are planning on coming. There will be a 127th I-LYA regatta. How it 

will look remains to be determined. 

Bill Pribe - Sail Chairman 
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POWERBOAT REGATTA 2020 

The Power Boat committee has been hard at work planning for our upcoming regatta.  As of this writing, we are 
relatively confident that we will be able to safely hold the event and are moving actively putting the pieces together.  
As mentioned in our letter in this newsletter, we are looking at all aspects of the Power event, determining if the   
individual activities can be safely held as they have in the past, if modifications are needed to safely hold the activity, 
or if we need to cancel the activity.   So far, all activities are still on—some with slight modifications in order to 
maintain proper distances.  On others, we are watching to see what the recommendations are for August and     
modifying them as we get closer if needed.   Registration has been open for a few weeks now and it is encouraging to 
see how many people are registering now so that we have a good idea of what kind of attendance we will have.  If you 
are able, we encourage you to register!    If we have to cancel due to any Covid or other restrictions, we will  offer 
refunds to all who have paid already—so it minimizes your risk.   We are very excited to put on this year’s regatta 
for you.  It’s going to be a lot of fun and we hope to see you there! 

Dale Vanderford 

Yachtsmen’s Fund  
Gearing Up for Summer! 

www.yachtsmensfund.org 

             We hope this finds everyone safe and healthy, and that our paths will cross at  
             some boating events this summer, even if it is 6 feet apart. 
 
             The Yachtsmen’s Fund was able to hold a video conference on Friday April 3,  
             2020. The same day that we would have met for the Spring meeting. It was so  
             nice to see familiar faces and hear familiar voices.    
             Much was accomplished during this meeting. We have a new president of the  
             fund. Steve Harris accepted the position of president and Monica Bloomstine will  
             take on his role as vice president.   
             Our nominating committee presented Mike Power to fill Clay Mock’s term which  
             runs until 2024, and he has accepted. 
We were able to speak with the I-LYA Commodore, Steve Hyder as well as the JBW chairs Todd and Heidi Tigges. 
Much of this upcoming  boating season is out of our hands, but we are committed to continuing our mission to chal-
lenge, support and educate sailing and boating endeavors. 
Stay safe! 

Register for the 2020 I-LYA Regatta! 

visit www.i-lya.org 

http://www.yachtsmensfund.org
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